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October 16, 2020 

Lisa Kelsey 
Legislative Coordinator 
Planning Committee 
City of Hamilton 
71 Main St. W. 
Hamilton, ON 

Dear Lisa: 

Re: Application for Official Plan Amendment and Zoning By-law 
8475 English Church Road 
Willow Valley Holdin&s Inc. 

Please accept this letter as notice that we will be asking the Planning Committee to defer 
consideration of this matter at the upcoming Public Meeting on Tuesday October 20. The staff report 
notes that we have been endeavouring to meet with the local councillor to review this matter. That 
has most recently been delayed by the complications arising out of the Covid situation. We have 
finally been able to establish a meeting time with the Councillor. However, the first available date 
for that meeting is Friday October 30. The date has not yet been confirmed, but hopefully if not 
confirmed for that date, can be held in the next week or so following the 30th. 

The second reason for the deferral will be to ask for further input from the Planning Department. 
Reviewing the recommendation report, it is clear that staff have not fully .assessed the full 
implications of what is being proposed. Recommendation (a) and (b) for denial are based soley upon 
the consideration of the severance application on English Church Road. If that were the only matter 
in front of the Committee, we would agree with staff that the application should be denied and would 
not be pursuing this with the Committee. 

What is missing from the staff report is consideration of transfer of development rights for two 
residential lots which front onto Upper James Street, and relocating them to a location adjacent to 
the golf course. The proposal also calls for the consolidation of three small parcels into one large 
agricultural parcel, which is a highly desirable objective of the Regional Official Plan and the 
Provincial Policy Statement. Given that the proposal generates no net new development, many of 
the development related policies of the Provincial Policy Statement are not applicable and should 
not be considered in the �ssessment of this application. 
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